### **OFFERING SCHEDULE**

July 19 1<sup>st</sup> General Fund

2<sup>nd</sup> Mike & Megan Ribbens

PM: Village NW

July 26 1<sup>st</sup> General Fund

2<sup>nd</sup> Hope Education Fund

PM: Hull Food Pantry

Offerings can also be mailed to: Hope CRC

PO Box 580 Hull, IA, 51239



### 5 DAYS-5 MINUTES-GOD'S PEOPLE PRAY

Please pray and/or send an encouraging card, letter, or e-mail to the pastor or missionary who appears after your name.

MON: Rim & Vicki Lammers (The Broeks)
TUES: Ryan & Kelli LeLoux (The Crulls)
WED: Ole & Mary Lund (The Ribbens)
THURS: Bob & Beth Marks (The Zuidemas)
FRI: Brandon Nielsen (Paradise Bound)

#### Hope Council Members 2020-2021

Elders: Alden Altena, Mike Broek, Mark Fenchel, Pete Steiger, Jerry Van Roekel, Stewart Vander Stoep, Jamie Van Voorst, Deacons: Nathan Bakker, Scott de Boom, Brad De Kam, Chris Raman, David Van Lingen, Craig Verhoef



# Hope Christian Reformed Church Hull, Iowa

I will give thanks to you, Lord with all my heart; I will tell of all your wonderful deeds.

Psalm 9:1

July 19, 2020

Pastor's Office: 439-1201 Church Office: 439-1279 www.hullhopecrc.org

Morning Service 9:30 AM Evening Service 6:00 PM Pastor Todd Zuidema

# **Morning Worship Service**

https://youtu.be/ -GbGTpriuw

Prelude

\*Parting Blessing

Postlude

weicome & Ar	nouncements	S		
Call to Worshi	p: Psa	lm 139:1-12, 23-24		
*Song of Praise:"How Lovely Is Your Dwelling"			(PsH 243:AII)	
*God's Greetir	ng			
-		Romans 12:9-21		
Prayer of Conf				
		upper: (PsH, pg. 978-979	=	
		ve Us Clean Hands"	(LUYH 628:2x)	
Prayers of God	•			
•	cripture: 2 Peter 1:1-11			
Sermon: "The Accessories of Faith"				
Outline:				
	- "			
	God's	enables	_ living.	
А	A faith leads to		service.	
	the	that you	to Jesus.	
Durantan				
Prayer				

\*Closing Song: "My Friends, May You Grow in Grace" (LUYH 938)

Pastor Todd Zuidema Accompanist: Melissa Boer Habitat Sign A Stud Event: Join us for the Siouxland Habitat Sign A Stud event on Tuesday, July 21 from 4:30-6:00pm at the Rock Valley Habitat for Humanity house -1608 30th Ave. We would love for the community to come bless this house by decorating the framed studs with Bible verses, encouraging words and meaningful drawings. Supplies will be provided, but feel free to bring your own Sharpie markers, finger paint, craft supplies, etc. A special time of Prayer & Thanksgiving will be held at 5:15pm! Meet the partner family, tour the home in the construction phase, enjoy refreshments!

# Welcome to Hope Christian Reformed Church!

- ❖ You may view our church service on YouTube beginning at 9:25 am or on Channel 12 at 10:00 am on Monday
- Please send your bulletin announcements to hopecrchullsecretary@gmail.com or you may place them in the Secretary mailbox by Thursday at noon.
- ❖ If you have any prayer requests, you may email them to hopecrchull@qmail.com or you may call Pastor Todd at (712)439-1201.

### **WORSHIP NOTES**

Welcome to Hope CRC! Last week we completed the series on 1 Peter where we are given guidance about how to deal with hardship and trouble from the world around us. This week we will begin a short series on Peter's second letter where Peter warns us about the trouble that can happen within the church. We are to continue to grow in faith and pursuing holiness. For the evening/video meditation, we will read from 2 Samuel 11 along with Lord's Day 41 of the Heidelberg Catechism. The topic is the 7th Commandment, "Do not commit adultery." Let us worship God today!

Love INC: our church is again doing the "Clothe a Child" project through Love, INC. Each child has 5 tags. Please take as many as you would like (you may separate them) and return the item(s), along with the tag attached to each item (it is VERY IMPORTANT that the tag is attached to each item purchased). Gift receipts are helpful. Items should be returned to church by July 29th. They can be placed in the kitchen.

<u>Thank you</u> for all your prayers, cards, gifts, texts, phone calls, visits and gift basket from our care group after Matthews surgery. He is doing pretty good and we are hopeful that all his restrictions will be lifted by the end of July and he can get back to regular activities! Mike, Marideth Van Otterloo and family

Thank you SO MUCH to everyone who contributed to our gift card shower! Even though we couldn't gather for the shower, you made us feel very special and loved! Our apartment in Des Moines will be well stocked once we have a chance to use all the gift cards! We sincerely appreciate all that you have done for us and ask for your continued prayers as we begin our new journey of marriage. Thanks again!

- Ryan & Kelci Zevenbergen

## HOPE CRC FAMILY PRAISE AND PRAYER CONCERNS

- ❖ Bev Altena will be having a hysterectomy on Monday, July 20, at Avera McKennan Hospital. She has been diagnosed with endometrial cancer. Bev says she has complete peace with this upcoming surgery and the cancer diagnosis but asks for prayers for her and Aldie and that the surgery will go well.
- ❖ We give thanks that Sherry Kooiker is feeling much better as she has recovered from her recent bout with Covid-19. She is regaining energy and feeling better by the day. Her surgery is scheduled for the end of this month.
- Bill Heynen is improving after being hospitalized with complications due to Covid-19. Earlier this week he was diagnosed with pneumonia and was transferred to Sioux Falls. He has responded well to treatment and has been moved from ICU to another room. The hope is that he can either be transferred to a lower care as he gains his strength or maybe that he can return home. We pray for his continued recovery.
- Gary Roetman, father of Matt Roetman, continues to be treated for cancer. We pray he responds well to treatment and for healing. We pray for his wife, Susan, and family as they support him.
- We pray for our families. Some have significant challenges in their lives for a variety of reasons. Let us pray for peace, stability, healing, and restoration.
- ❖ We pray for those who join us in worship from their homes. Whether they are unable to attend or are taking appropriate precautions due to age or illness, we pray for the Lord's presence and care in their lives.

## FIRST CRC FAMILY PRAISE AND PRAYER CONCERNS

- Rev. Carl Klompien will be stepping down as Pastor of Visitation at the end of July. He has faithfully served in this position since his retirement from being pastor of this church in 2004. We are grateful for the blessing that Rev. Klompien has been to so many over the years. We will acknowledge his years of service at a later date. The council has decided to hire Larry Wielenga for the position. Larry will be installed as a Pastoral Care Elder on August 2. We are grateful for Larry's gifts and his willingness to serve.
- Congratulations to Zachariah and DaNae (Vant Hul) Froehlich who were united in marriage on Saturday. May God bless them with many happy healthy years together.
- We extend our Christian sympathy to Walt and Lavonne den Hoed in the passing of Walt's brother, Leo, a resident of Fort Collins, Colorado. Leo passed away on Monday.
- Continue to remember Gary and Susan Roetman in your prayers as Gary struggles with gaining strength, appetite and with breathing. He receives fluids periodically to help stay hydrated.
- Remember all those in our congregation who are confined to their homes or nursing homes or in assisted living as they are unable to have visitors at this time due to COVID-19. A phone call or a note from members of the congregation would be appreciated!
- ❖ Give thanks that Diane Bonestroo's foot is almost completely healed. The date for her thyroid surgery is yet to be determined.
- LeRoy Jongetjes continues at Hegg Health Center in Rock Valley as he waits for knee replacement. Pray for patience and healing.
- Give thanks that lab tests from Orv Vant Hul's recent surgery showed no cancer. Pray for healing.
- Pray for Esther Rozeboom as she adjusts to her new home. Her address is Friendly Horizons, 645 1st Ave., SW, Room 110, Sioux Center, IA 51250.
- ❖ Jarvis De Wild had an appointment with his oncologist recently. A recent CT scan showed that he has two enlarged lymph nodes. It is uncertain if they are benign or cancerous. He will have a repeat CT scan in three months to see if the lymph nodes have grown. Pray for good health for Jarvis and for good results from his next CT scan.